
1 

 

Holly Lodge Primary School 
 
 
Policy Statement for Collective Worship 2012 
 

 

 
Background to collective worship at our school 
 
It is a legal requirement that all registered school age pupils take part in an act of worship 
each day.  These acts of worship must be “wholly or mainly of a broadly Christian Character” 
for the majority of the time.  They must also be “appropriate, having regard to the ages, 
aptitudes and family backgrounds of the pupils”. 
 
Families who send their children to this school are in the main ‘nominally’ Christian, but we 
do have some children from practising Christian families.  In addition there are children who 
are from religions other than Christianity and some from non-religious backgrounds. We 
recognise that in asking our children to worship, we have to consider the background that our 
children come from and it is therefore not the practice of this school to preach to or convert 
the children.  The faith background of both the staff and the child’s family is respected at all 
times. 
 
The head teacher is responsible for arranging the daily collective worship after consulting 
with the governing body. Parents have a right to withdraw their children collective worship. 
Any parent who wishes to exercise this right should consult the Headteacher.  Teachers may 
also withdraw from worship. 
 
The Collective Worship Policy at Holly Lodge pays due regard to statutory requirements, and 
has taken account of the guidance offered by the LA through SACRE (Standing Advisory 
Council on Religious Education). The main provisions for collective worship are contained in 
Sections 6 and 7 of the Education Reform Act 1988. The DFE Circular 1/94 states that 
worship in schools will necessarily be of a different character from worship amongst a group 
with beliefs in common. The legislation reflects this difference in referring to 'collective 
worship' rather than 'corporate worship'.  

 
Aims of Collective Worship. 
 
For the School; 
Collective worship contributes significantly to the ethos of Holly lodge school and it is our aim 
that it is a time when the school community can: 

 share common aims and values 

 celebrate achievements and special times 

 explore together the world in which we live including multi-cultural aspects 

 develop a community spirit. 
 
 
For the Learners: 
We intend that Collective Worship contributes to the pupil’s development by providing 
opportunities to: 

 celebrate being part of a school community and it’s achievements 

 broaden their awareness of themselves, others and the world in which they live 

 experience religious worship 
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 explore and question their own beliefs and values, alongside the beliefs and values of 
others including British values. 

 become reflective, deep thinkers in a busy, complex society 

 deepen understanding of their own culture and recognise that cultural diversity is 
enriching 

 reinforce positive attitudes. 
 
Organisation of Collective Worship. 
 
Over the week, there is a whole school assembly, year group assemblies, an assembly lead 
by members of individual classes (to which parents are invited), a singing practice assembly 
and an assembly to celebrate learner’s achievements. We have fostered links with the 
spiritual leader and community youth worker from our local church. They lead the school 
community in celebrating festivals such as Christmas, Harvest Festival and Easter.  
 
We use a variety of resources and strategies to foster and retain the active involvement of 
the pupils. This includes stories, music, drama and activities linked to festivals and charities. 
We also include a quiet, thoughtful periods of reflection or prayer. 
 
Equal opportunity. 
 
Our aim is that Collective Worship is accessible to all our learners, taking into account their 
ages and aptitudes. All children have the opportunity to participate regardless of gender, race 
or ability.  
The majority of acts of worship must be of a “broadly Christian character”, and those that are 
must reflect the broad traditions of Christian belief without being denominational. The DFE 
Circular 1/94 asks schools to define this as according a special status to Jesus Christ.   
 
If we are to be inclusive in our worship in this school we need to take the family backgrounds 
of the children into consideration. Even though we accord a special status to Jesus Christ, 
the beliefs of all pupils should be respected. Many of the characteristics of Christianity are 
shared by all the faiths.  It is important to concentrate on these as well as those specific to 
Christianity. 
 
 
 
Risk assessment. 
 
All visitors are CRB checked and supervised at all times. 
 

 
This policy was revised in May 2015 and approved by the school governors at a 
meeting in May 2015 
 
It is due to be reviewed in May 2018. 
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